[image: transparentblacktext]







May 2016
Dear Parents/Carers

As I am sure you are aware, in our opinion, good behaviour, school uniform and personal appearance plays a vital role in contributing to the ethos of The Bourne Academy and setting the appropriate tone and standard. Furthermore, a good attitude and smart appearance is essential in all workplaces and we aim to prepare our students for the world of work. The majority of our students follow the Academy behaviour policy and wear the correct uniform with pride.  However, sometimes, a minority of students negatively influence the way others behave and wear their uniform.
Therefore, please can I draw your attention to our behaviour policy on our website.  The procedures are clear and start with how we will promote positive behaviour through a number of initiatives, including high quality teaching, rewards slips and trips and our achievement assemblies.  However, should there be situations where a students’ behaviour falls below our expectations, for instance; persistent disruption or other behaviour issues involving other students, staff or indeed bringing the Academy into disrepute in the local community, then please be aware that appropriate sanctions will be used.  These may include isolations, internal exclusions, fixed term exclusions, periods of time spent in an off-site alternative provision and ultimately students may be permanently excluded from the Academy.
Furthermore, with the warmer weather soon to be upon us, I would like to ensure that our high standards of uniform are maintained. Our uniform code DOES NOT change and blazers must still be worn during the Summer Term.  Please note that students should not be wearing short tight skirts or skinny / tight trouser.  As in the past, in the case of extremely hot weather, we may review the wearing of blazers and will inform parents and carers accordingly.
For clarification, our uniform policy and student planner are very clear about our expectations for uniform.  They set out clearly that only “natural” make up, with only one pair of stud earrings and a watch is permitted.  Furthermore, visible facial piercings and stretcher earrings are not allowed and students will be asked to remove them, this includes retainers.  The policy goes on to say that coloured nail varnish will not be tolerated.   Please see our Uniform and Equipment Policy on the website for a full list of what is acceptable. 
We expect parents/carers to support us on all issues regarding uniform and behaviour.
Thank you in advance for your cooperation.
Yours sincerely,
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Mr M Avoth
Principal
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